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Calendar 

This information is also available on Compass! 

Week beginning Monday 12th November is an EVEN week. 
 
 

Thursday 8th November  Book Fair arrives for 1 week  
 
Friday 9th November  Foundation 2019 Transition 9:00am – 11:00am 
  Zooper Day- available at First break. $1.00 (see flyer in newsletter) 
 
Tuesday 13th November  Plot to Pot Produce and Swap Market. 3:00pm on Verandah 
 
Friday 16th November  Cake Stall at Assembly 
 

3/4 C and 1/2 M will be performing at Assembly this week 

 

 

Menzies Creek Primary School Guidelines:  

 

Our school community holds the expectation to follow the guidelines in all aspects of daily life.  

1. Do Your Best 
2. Help Others Succeed 

3. Respect Your Environment 
 
 

The Menzies Team has an attitude of gratitude! 
  



A Word from Tanya 

Dear Families, 
 
By the attendance on Monday obviously many families took the opportunity to have an extended break. 
Mixed age groups had the chance to enjoy Plot to Pot, Dance and P.E with great games and activities added to the 
mix. 
 
Class Placement 2019 
I thank families for their input to our thinking and the process from now is as follows. 
In addition to your information, we also need to consider the gender balance, age composition, academic, social and 
special needs of each class group. 
 
Factors which are considered in the placement of students include: 
*academic performance – judgments over time 
*work habits e.g. ability to work independently 
*behaviour 
*gender 
*social network /friendships 
*social maturity 
 
Based on the criteria listed above, teaching staff meet each week to establish classes for the following school year. 
 
In the next few weeks students will be mixing in different groups. This allows the staff to look at different social 
mixes and helps to begin to prepare the students for their move into their new levels. The students have been asked 
to list three students that they are friends with and three people they work well with. From this information, parent 
requests, and the information outlined above, teachers will construct the grades for next year. Great care is taken to 
form the grades and during this process, changes and adjustments are made over several weeks. Each change may 
trigger a chain reaction of other changes. 
 
Please have patience, it is a massive task and above all we ask for your positivity as your child quickly picks up when 
you are anxious or concerned. 
 
Book Fair 
Today our final Book Fair for the year arrived. It will operate from 8.30 to 9.00 am and 3.15 to 4.00 pm each day 
until the final session on Wednesday November 14th. There is no obligation to purchase, it is a service for families 
to use. Books sold will provide a commission to purchase further books for our library. 
 
Professional Practice Days 
Each staff member has allocated one professional practice day per term to pursue further work in line with our 
school priorities. Over the next two weeks many of our staff will be taking these. They will inform you the day 
before so you and your child are aware of the change. 
 
Plot to Pot Produce and Swap Market 
Next Tuesday November 13th, Kellie and Tania will be running their final market stall for this year. Please support 
this very worthwhile venture. 
 
Assembly 
This week 3/4C and 1/2MC will be presenting. Tobias will be performing on the piano. 
All families are welcome to attend. 

 
Enjoy your week, 

 
Take Care 

Tanya 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Pot to Plot 

 

Market and Community Produce Swap:   
Our next pop-up market and community produce swap will occur on 
Tuesday 13 November between 3:15pm – 3:45pm.    
You will find us set up on the school verandah.  Veggie seedlings, seeds, 
gift cards, cotton bags, eggs, school produce, jams will be available for a 
small donation.   
We will also be hosting a community garden produce swap, so remember 
to bring along any excess home-grown produce and gardening extras 
you'd be happy to share. Items you might consider bringing could 
include fruit, vegetables, herbs, eggs, seeds, seedlings, gardening books 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Who Gives a Crap toilet paper orders have  
now closed.  A whopping 55 boxes were ordered! 
Thanks to everyone who supported our bulk order. 
Payments ($35 per box) are now due.  Please 
pay for your order at the office or upon pick up  
(EFTPOS or exact cash only). Boxes will be available  
for collection at our next Pop Up Produce Market on  
Tuesday 13 November (3.15 – 3.45pm).   
 

HELP WANTED ! 

 

With the weather warming up, I’d like to organize a roster for watering in the greenhouse and vegetable garden 
from next week, for the rest of this term. If you are interested in volunteering for a short time either at school drop 
off or pick up times, I would love to hear from you. 
 
Please send me your name, contact number and preference for the day ( Wed, Thur, Fri,) and time (drop off or pick 
up) by either email- mcgregor.tania.t@edumail.vic.gov.au   or  
          Mobile 0403 164 232. 
I will be collating the information and working out a roster next Monday. 
 
Many thanks 
Tania 

Emergency Management - VERY IMPORTANT  

 
All families/visitors who enter the school grounds, other than the normal times 
of drop off and pick up of children are required to sign in on either the 
reception or Junior building iPads. This is Department regulation. This sign in 
directly links to a system that shows all people on the school grounds at any 
given time. If we have to evacuate we know who we need to account for. We 
appreciate your full support in this matter 

mailto:mcgregor.tania.t@edumail.vic.gov.au


Chess Tournament 

 

Congratulations on a great semi-final Chess tournament at Box Hill College last 
week.  Unfortunately we didn’t make it through to the finals however a fantastic 
effort by all. 
Congratulations also to Alice S.M who went to Toorak Primary girls Chess 
final.  No win but a skilful effort. 
 

 

 
DONõT FORGET ZOOPER DOOPER DAY TOMORROW !  



M is for Mentor 
(Sarah Johnson – Chaplain) 

On Tuesday 30th October, ECHO (Emerald Centre for Hope and Outreach) hosted its annual graduation 
celebration for students who had participated in its IMPACT and LINKZ mentoring programs.  It was a wonderful 
opportunity for mentors and mentees to share with family, friends, organisers, teachers and politicians the journey 
they had been on during the year together.  The people who volunteer their time and talents to mentor these young 
people are truly unsung heroes of our community.  

I would like to bring to your attention one of the mentors who is a dad of two of our students here at Menzies 
Creek.  Ian Litterbach gave his time and talent this year to mentor with the IMPACT program.  This is his second 
year doing so.   

Ian partnered with Heath Arancibia, a past student of Menzies Creek, and was instrumental in bringing about a 
positive impact in Heaths’ life.  Together they spent time talking, listening and completing a project together.  As 
you can imagine Ian is a very busy person.  With a young family of his own and a full time job, it cannot have been 
easy to find the time to devote to Heath and the program, however he did!  He selfishly gave of himself and his 
time to invest in the life of another. 

Ian was significant in helping to build Heaths’ self-esteem and well-being and through their project brought a sense 
of accomplishment that Heath may not always experience in his life.  Ian really helped Heath to realize his true 
potential.  He has made such a positive impact on Heaths’ life, which I believe has the power to alter the outcome 
of his life and the ripple effect is tremendous.   

I spoke with Ian on the night, who shared with me that it is a two way street and he has learned a few things about 
himself too.  I guess it’s an opportunity to learn more about your own strengths, weaknesses, knowledge, 
experience and beliefs and sharing them with someone else.  Ian is all about giving back to the community and 
understands the most impactful way to improve our community is to spend time investing in it.  Ian took the time 
to invest in the next generation.  What a gift.  We are truly grateful for Ian’s generous spirit and to his family for 
sharing him with the community. 

ECHO  Youth Mentoring Programs provide support and encouragement to local youth (aged 12 to 17) to realise 
their full potential and travel through school and life successfully. 

Mentoring has been demonstrated as an effective way to improve behavioural, social, emotional and academic 
outcomes for young people. Echo works in partnership with Emerald Secondary College staff to facilitate 
mentoring relationships between local young people and either trained adult volunteers (IMPACT Mentoring) or 
trained older peers (LINKZ Mentoring) from the local community. Pairs meet weekly to work on a shared activity 
and cultivate a supportive friendship.  Both participant and mentors report the mentoring programs to be a positive 
and encouraging experience. They enjoy learning new skills and developing purposeful friendships and increased 
community connections. 

Would you like to be a volunteer mentor? Mentors come from all walks of life, but they have in common a desire to 
support and encourage a young person to become their best selves. Mentors commit to meeting with their young 
person for at least an hour a week over a 6 month period, as well as attending bi-monthly training evenings and 
group excursions during the program. Please call ECHO (03) 5968 4460 for more information. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 



N is for Nice 
 (Sarah Johnson – Chaplain) 

 “Children are not born simply good or bad and we should never give up on them. They need adults who will help them 
become caring, respectful, and responsible for their communities at every stage of their childhood.” 

Strategies to raise moral, caring children 

1. Make caring for others a priority  

Why? Parents tend to prioritize their children’s happiness and achievements over their children’s concern for others. But 
children need to learn to balance their needs with the needs of others, whether it’s passing the ball to a teammate or deciding 
to stand up for friend who is being bullied. 

How? Children need to hear from parents that caring for others is a top priority. A big part of that is holding children to high 
ethical expectations, such as honouring their commitments, even if it makes them unhappy. For example, before kids quit a 
sports team, band, or a friendship, we should ask them to consider their obligations to the group or the friend and encourage 
them to work out problems before quitting. 

Try  this 
• Instead of saying to your kids: “The most important thing is that you’re happy,” say “The most important thing is that you’re 
kind.” 
 
2. Provide opportunities for children to practice caring and gratitude 

Why? It’s never too late to become a good person, but it won’t happen on its own. Children need to practice caring for others 
and expressing gratitude for those who care for them and contribute to others’ lives. Studies show that people who are in the 
habit of expressing gratitude are more likely to be helpful, generous, compassionate, and forgiving—and they’re also more 
likely to be happy and healthy. 

How? Learning to be caring is like learning to play a sport or an instrument. Daily repetition—whether it’s a helping a friend 
with homework, pitching in around the house, or having a classroom job—make caring second nature and develop and hone 
youth’s caregiving capacities. Learning gratitude similarly involves regularly practicing it. 

Try  this 
• Don’t reward your child for every act of helpfulness, such as clearing the dinner table. We should expect our kids to help 
around the house, with siblings, and with neighbours and only reward uncommon acts of kindness. 
 
3. Expand your childõs circle of concern. 

Why? Almost all children care about a small circle of their families and friends. Our challenge is help our children learn to 
care about someone outside that circle, such as the new kid in class, someone who doesn’t speak their language, or someone 
who lives in a distant country. 

How? Children need to learn to zoom in, by listening closely and attending to those in their immediate circle, and to zoom 
out, by taking in the big picture and considering the many perspectives of the people they interact with daily, including those 
who are vulnerable. They also need to consider how their decisions, such as quitting a sports team or a band, can ripple out 
and harm various members of their communities. Especially in our more global world, children need to develop concern for 
people who live in very different cultures and communities than their own. 

Try  this 
• Make sure your children are friendly and grateful with all the people in their daily lives, such as a bus driver or a waitress. 
 
4. Be a strong moral role model and mentor. 

Why? Children learn ethical values by watching the actions of adults they respect. They also learn values by thinking through 
ethical dilemmas with adults, e.g. “Should I invite a new neighbour to my birthday party when my best friend doesn’t like 
her?” 

How? Being a moral role model and mentor means that we need to practice honesty, fairness, and caring ourselves. But it 
doesn’t mean being perfect all the time. For our children to respect and trust us, we need to acknowledge our mistakes and 
flaws. We also need to respect children’s thinking and listen 
to their perspectives, demonstrating to them how we want them to engage others. 

Try  this: 
• Give your child an ethical dilemma at dinner or ask your child about dilemmas they’ve faced. 

By Amy Joyce (The Washington Post)  

 
  



4 year old Pre- School news 

 

 



 

 
 
 
 
 
 

SCHOOL RECYCLING SERVICE  
 
If you have any used printer, photocopier 
or fax cartridges you can drop them into 
school and place them in the Planet Ark 
box in Reception. They will be collected 
and recycled. Please just the cartridges, no 
other packaging. 


